Dear Acting Captain Altorfer,

Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 43.3 that have
been submitted to us as part of the collaborative reform process. After reviewing the package
and information provided by the Department, the California Department of Justice finds as
follows:

Recommendation 43.3:

The SFPD should consider reinvigorating its community police academy program to educate the
community about the department’s policing practices. The training should range from basic
police orientation to ride-alongs with district police officers.

Response to 43.3:

In 2017, SFPD reinstated its Community Police Academy, which was briefly suspended following
the retirement of the Captain who oversaw the Academy. SFPD transferred responsibility of
Academy to the Community Engagement Division, which now offers the Academy three times a
year and a youth Academy once a year. In light of the COVID-19 pandemic, SFPD has stopped
offering the Community Police Academy but will resume the academy once pandemic-related
restrictions are lifted.

The Community Police Academy is a 10-week program, where participants come together once
a week to learn about a wide range of SFPD’s policies, practices, and procedures. As examples,
Academy participants learn about SFPD’s training on implicit bias and crisis intervention, the
Department’s community policing efforts, and the policies and procedures around investigating
officer-involved shootings.

To ensure that the Academy is continuously improving its training topics, SFPD has participants
fill out a class evaluation for each week of instruction and SFPD reviews those evaluations for
any areas of improvement to its Academy trainings.

Based on the all of the above, the California Department of Justice finds SFPD in substantial
compliance with this recommendation.

Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss this further. Thank you.

Tanya

Tanya S. Koshy (she/her)
Deputy Attorney General

Civil Rights Enforcement Section
California Department of Justice
1515 Clay Street, Suite 2100
Oakland, CA 94612












	SC 43.3
	CollaborativeReformCompletionPacket43.3.Revised



